
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING 
May 2, 2022 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 


Chairman Louis LaSalle           

Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate 


Joe LaMonica
            William Johnson
 

David Jacobs Alt #1

Kevin Codey Alt # 2

Those absent were:

Mayor James Spango

Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman

Councilwoman Eileen Fishman  


 Manny Oliveira

 Joe Rolli               
             Jack A. Gordon



Board Professionals: 
Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney
Ralph Tango, Board Engineer


Dan Bloch, Board Planner

SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
None
RESOLUTIONS: -
NONE:
NEW BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) Appeal # 22-03 of Chiesa Shahinian & Giantomasi PC, lessee of property situate block 20, Lot 3, known as 105 Eisenhower Parkway, Roseland NJ, requesting Major Site Plan approval for signage, standby generators and associated site improvements.
Lisa John-Basta, attorney for the applicant, provided a brief summary of the application and history of the law firm moving to Roseland from West Orange and the proposed improvements.

Witness # 1 – Jack Paruta – AIA, Park Place, Morristown NJ – Professional credentials reviewed and accepted as an expert in architecture by the board.  Mr. Paruta provided a review of the current office campus of 28 acres and 220,000ft2 of office space on site that was constructed in 1998.  He then introduced his first two exhibits:
Ex A-1 – Google Earth aerial Photo of the site.

Ex A-2 – 2020 Photo showing existing façade of building.

Mr. Paruta then reviewed the proposed work to upgrade and improve the façade, including new entryways, patios and landscaping.  He then introduced his final three exhibits:
Ex A-3 – Birds Eye rendering of the proposed site with improvements.

Ex A-4 – Drop off area view of front of building.

Ex A-5 – Front view of façade and new entryway.

Board Questions - None 

Chairman LaSalle then opened up the meeting for public questions. 

Public Questions – None

Witness # 2 – Thomas Carman – LIA, Union Ave, Brielle, NJ. Professional credentials as a Landscape Architect reviewed and accepted as an expert in Landscape Architecture.

Mr. Carman first reviewed the proposed off tract improvements that would be at the dead end of Eisenhower Parkway to include landscaping and new fencing if County approval is received. He then reviewed the additional work to be on site and submitted the following exhibits:
Ex A-6 – Colorized Rendering of Improvements with five zones of landscaping and lighting proposed. 
Ex A-7 – Lighting Plan – and summary of lighting types and placements.

Ex A-8 – Proposed Plantings on Eisenhower Parkway with permits to be applied for with Essex County.

Ex A-9 -- Existing Monument sign with revised logo and additional plantings in area. 

Ex A-10 – Entry Drive Rendering with 24 foot driveway, with proposed landscaping and additional signage.
Ex A-11 – Drop off Area with new walkways and planting.

Ex A-12 – Walkway from Parking Garage to Building with new patio area, plantings & seating. 

Mr. Carmen then summarized the new plantings to include 35 new trees and 650 new shrubs. 

Board Questions - 

Mr. LaMonica inquired about the lighting meeting the borough ordinance.  Mr. Carman indicated all lighting would comply.

Mr. Codey asked about the gate at the end of Eisenhower Parkway and approval from Essex County.  Mr .Carman stated that the gate would be placed further back and that new landscaping would be added if approved by the County.

Mr. Jacobs asked if the Shade Tree had been consulted regarding the proposed trees.  Mr. Carman had indicated he had not any preliminary discussions but would if required to do so. 

Board Engineer, Ralph Tango asked if any trees over six inches were to be removed.  Mr. Carman stated that 22 trees were to be removed and 36 new trees would be planted.

Board Planner, Dan Bloch asked about the visibility at the driveway entrance with the second sign.  Mr. Carman stated that the second sign would be visible from the drive aisle and that if needed the sign placement could be set back further if needed. 

Chairman LaSalle asked about timing of exterior lighting. The applicant’s attorney. Lisa John-Basta, indicated that if needed, it could be a condition of approval to set the lighting hours. 

Witness # 3 – Adolf Montore, PE – Mountain View Road, Warren, NJ, reviewed his professional experience and credentials and was accepted as a professional in engineering. 
Mr. Montore reviewed for the board the current site and conditions and introduced and testified about the following exhibits:. 

Ex A-13 – Google Earth Aerial Photo.  Mr. Montore then reviewed the zoning district, OB-3 uses and bulk requirements.

Ex A-14 – Colorized Site Plan.  Mr. Montore then summarized the proposed improvements with EV charging stations, landscaping, the driveway reduction from 30 feet to 24 feet, the replacement of the existing generator as well as the proposed new generator and specifications of same. 

Ex A-15 – Circulation Plan.  Mr. Montore then reviewed the turning template showing a fire truck being able to maneuver the site and that all deliveries would continue to use the existing loading area. 

Mr. Montore then reviewed the engineering report as presented by Mr. Tango. 

Chairman LaSalle then asked the board for questions of Mr. Montore’s testimony. 

Mr. Tango asked Mr. Montore if all drainage comments would be addressed, and Mr. Montore confirmed that all would be complied with to Mr. Tango’s satisfaction. 

Mt. Tango then asked for confirmation of the location of the proposed second generator and Mr. Montore stated it would be near the existing generator as the infrastructure was already present for the installation.
Mr. Tango indicated he was satisfied with the turning template but indicated that it should also be reviewed by the fire department and require their approval. 
Mr. Bloch then reviewed the waivers requested for signature block revisions to be on revised set. 

Mr. LaMonica asked about the footprint size of 151 feet and whether that was for one or both of the generators.

Mr. Montore stated that the dimension was for the new proposed generator and that the existing pad would be re-used for the existing generator.
Mr. Codey asked about the number of EV spaces provided as well as what would be required.  Mr. Momtore indicated that 12 spaces were going to be provided and under the new law, 22 spaces would be required for a new parking facility, however zero spaces are required under current laws.
There were no public present for any questions.

Witness #4 – Keenen Hughes, PP, Hudson Place, Hoboken, NJ, reviewed his experience and qualifications as a professional planner and was accepted by the board. 
Mr. Hughes reviewed the variances for the signs and generator as well provide positive and negative criteria for C Variance relief for the proposed improvements.
Chairman LaSalle then asked the board professionals and members for any additional input.

Mr.Tango indicated he had no other comments as long as all of the conditions of approval were met.

Mr. Bloch concurred with Mr. Tango. 
Mr. Mack asked about the time frame of the conditional of approval to be met. 

Applicant attorney John-Basta stated that all conditions would need to be met prior to any building permits being issued. 
Board Attorney Loughlin then reviewed the list of conditions to be listed in the resolution. 
Chairman LaSalle then solicited comments from the board members. 
Mr. LaMonica stated that the application was an improvement to the site.
Mr. Codey asked about the 12 EV stations and when they would be ready.  Applicant’s attorney, John-Basta, stated the charging stations would be installed in thirds in the time frame provided. 

There was no public available for comments.

Motion to approve the application by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Johnson. All members present voted in favor. 
GENERAL BUSINESS: - None 

A motion was made by Mr. Jacobs and seconded by Mr. Johnson to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm.








Respectfully Submitted, 








James Campbell








Planning Board Secretary

